

## Eclipse IDE WG Minutes - November 14, 2023

Agenda Topics	Moderator	Minutes
Approve Minutes of Oct 31, 2023 Meeting @Mark to send out when approved.	Mark	5
2024 Budget presentation	Sharon	20
Vector <a href="#">onsite proposal</a> - December 7th	Johannes / Max	5
SimRel project prioritization	Titouan / Ed	10
Program manager recruitment update <a href="https://www.linkedin.com/jobs/view/eclipse-ide-program-manager-at-eclipse-foundation-3733507806/">https://www.linkedin.com/jobs/view/eclipse-ide-program-manager-at-eclipse-foundation-3733507806/</a>	Thabang / Paul	5
Update on IDE WG Development Efforts Initiative <a href="#">GitLab Board</a> and <a href="#">(Weekly Minutes)</a>	Paul	5
<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Marketing: We should consider external communications such as a LinkedIn channel for the IDE. <b>(High)</b> See this <a href="#">example</a>:<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Logo for the Eclipse IDE WG?</li></ul></li><li>Our website improved but could be improved further.<ul style="list-style-type: none"><li>Screenshots of IDE <b>(High)</b></li><li>Landing pages for each product? Java, C/C++, etc. <b>(High)</b></li><li>Company logos. <b>(High)</b></li></ul></li></ul>	Mark	5
AOB	All	5

## Minute Taking Roster

If you cannot attend the meeting, please arrange for your alternate to take over.

- Sebastian/Yannic
- Jonah
- Martin
- Manoj/Gerald-> Andrew is taking over for Gerald as of 10/10
- Manuel / Frederic
- Max/Johannes

- Imran
- Titouan
- John

## Attendees

Steering Committee Members:

Number of Seats 10 / Quorum is 50% of Committee / Passing a resolution is > 50%

- **Manoj Palat (IBM) / Gerald Mitchell (IBM) -> Andrew Tram (IBM)**
- Sebastian Ratz (SAP) / **Yannic Soethoff (SAP)**
- Manuel Bork (Yatta) / **Frederic Ebelshäuser (Yatta)**
- **Jonah Graham (Planning Council Chair)**
- Mark Goodchild (Renesas) / William Riley (Renesas)
- Abdul Rahiman Imran / **Harald Mackamul (Bosch)**
- Johannes Matheis / **Max Kramer (Vector)**
- **Titouan Vervack (Sigasi) / Mark Christiaens**
- **Martin Lippert (VMware - Supporter Representative - Elected)**
- **John Dallaway (Committer Representative - Elected)**

Supporter Members:

- Remi Schnekenburger (EclipseSource)

Other Attendees:

- **Paul Buck (Eclipse Foundation)**
- **Sharon Corbett (Eclipse Foundation)**
- **Thabang Mashologu (Eclipse Foundation)**
- **Ed Merks (Eclipse Foundation, Sim Rel Engineer)**
- Mikael Barbero (Eclipse Foundation)
- Mélanie Bats (Planning Council Observer)
- Shanda Giacomoni (Eclipse Foundation)
- Leif Geiger (Yatta)
- Tim deBoer (Red Hat) Guest
- Gorkem Ercan (Red Hat) Guest
- Jörg Kaubitz from SSI Schäfer (Guest)
- Thomas Watson (IBM)
- Paul White (Eclipse Foundation)
- *Andrew Tram (IBM - shadowing Gerald) -> Gerald Mitchell (IBM - backup for Andrew)*
- *Members of Equo*

## **Minutes for November 14, 2023**

### **Approve Minutes of October 31, 2023 Meeting**

Motion: Approve Minutes of October 31, 2023. Max moves and Titouan seconds. No objection to unanimous approval.

RESOLVED, the Steering Committee unanimously approved the Minutes of October 31, 2023 on Nov 14, 2023.

### **Budget Presentation - Sharon**

Sharon presents slides for the budget planning for 2024. Due to no material available upfront for this, there is no vote happening during the call. The plan is to do this electronically after the call (7-days period).

Discussions about the individual items of the budget plan. Proposal is to talk about the following items: it support, marketing services, merch, and events.

The discussion about this will continue on the mailing list.

— Sharon and Thabang need to drop from the call —

### **In-Person Meeting in December 2023**

Max gives an update on the planning for the upcoming in-person meeting on Dec 7:

<https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1tNYFHUQy2G6BCzXIOHf4ZoF2rhOPM6rt/edit#slide=id.p3>

Meeting location is (beautiful) Stuttgart this time.

### **Program Manager Recruitment Update**

Paul gives an update about the program manager recruitment efforts. It is hard to find someone who is qualified. The vast amount of applications is not a good fit and not worth following up with. One candidate is interviewed, another one is screened.

Paul asks the members of the committee to identify more possible candidates, we probably need to find someone that we know. So please think about if there is someone you know.

### **Update in the Dev Efforts**

Paul gives an update on the dev efforts, shares the board:

<https://gitlab.eclipse.org/eclipse-wg/ide-wg/ide-wg-dev-funded-efforts/ide-wg-dev-funded-program-planning-council-top-issues/-/boards/1208>

One interested party for the Chromium integration story, Paul meets with Manuel about the proposal (from the business perspective) and will reach out to Jonah and Martin about the technical review.

Release engineering topic will most likely continue with Christoph Läubrich.

Side note: some meeting minutes might be missing, Paul will catch up with Sharon.

### **SimRel Project Prioritization**

Titouan gives an update and overview about the work to identify projects participating in SimRel, maintaining those projects, and maybe enforcing rules of SimRel in the future to clean up SimRel, and to keep the list of third-party dependencies as up-to-date as possible.

Here is the related Google Sheet:

<https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1hujEoCivIjbZ0l2198a7B1EzI4fjKsQ5TLoEngvQHw/edit#gid=0>

There are still many very old libraries that are being shipped by projects - which turns out to be a huge problem.

Link to the report that Ed uses:

<https://github.com/merks/test/blob/master/report.md>